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. comparative data on crime statistics for gaming facilities would be
from the River Rock Casino Resort Hotel and in 2017 there were 432
police incidents reported comprised of: 42 for causing disturbance, 43
for theft under $5000, 30 for fraud, 21 drug possessions, 19 assaults, 9
impaired drivers, 17 mischiefs, 14 thefts from motor vehicles, 6 mental
health calls, and 8 Liquor Act calls; and

" as a result of providing comments to the City of Delta and filing an
objection with BCLC, it is likely that BCLC would initiate non-binding
arbitration between Richmond and Delta.

Direction was then given to staff to provide details on any other objections
that can be made to BCLC regarding the proposed gaming facility in Delta
prior to the next Council meeting.

It was moved and seconded

That, as per Option 1 as described in the report titled “City of Richmond
Comments on Proposed Gaming Facility in Delta” dated February 15, 2018
from the Director, Transportation and the Officer in Charge, Richmond
RCMP Detachment:

V(1 ) the City’s comments on infrastructure, policing costs, traffic, and

highway use regarding the proposed gaming facility to be located at
6005 Highway 17A in Delta, be conveyed to the City of Delta;

(2)  the City of Delta be requested to provide a written reply to the City’s
comments; and

(3)  the Chief Administrative Officer and the General Manager, Planning
and Development, be authorized to execute on behalf of the City all
necessary and related documentation to file an objection to the
proposed relocation of the gaming facility with British Columbia
Lottery Corporation based on:

(a) the absence of any traffic impact analysis provided by the City
of Delta to allow a meaningful assessment of traffic and
highway use impacts;

(b) potential negative traffic impacts on Richmond roadways and
congestion on the adjacent provincial highway system due to
increased vehicular activity exacerbated by insufficient transit,
cycling and pedestrian access to the proposed site resulting in
potential road and traffic improvements in Richmond near the
north end of George Massey Tunnel; and

(c) potential increase in the overall crime rate and policing costs
due to a new gaming facility.

CARRIED
Opposed: Cllr. Loo
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